
District Goal:  WE empower all students to achieve post-high school success. 
 
The Beaverton School District recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups.  It is the policy of the Beaverton School District that there 
will be no discrimination or harassment of individuals or groups based on race, color, religion, gender, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, 
national origin, marital status, age, veterans' status, genetic information or disability in any educational programs, activities or employment. 

  
 

WE EXPECT EXCELLENCE WE INNOVATE WE EMBRACE EQUITY WE COLLABORATE

 
 

 
Temporary Naming of Timberland Property 

 
 

Situation 
The new middle school in the Timberland neighborhood will serve as a temporary school for four 
schools (Vose, William Walker, Hazeldale, and ACMA) as their existing schools are rebuilt over the 
next several years. Each school will rotate for one year through the school while the new schools 
are built on their existing sites. We have established a temporary naming convention for these 
schools.  
 
 
Background 
 
Naming the schools rotating through the new middle school site 
The school name would shift each year, as each rotates through the site, combining the existing 
school name and location of the new middle school (118th & Stone Mountain Road). 
 
The four temporary school names would be: 

- Vose Elementary at 118th  (2016-2017) 
- William Walker Elementary at 118th  (2017-2018) 
- Hazeldale Elementary at 118th  (2018-2019) 
- Arts & Communication Magnet Academy at 118th (2019-2020) 

 
This naming convention is being used for the following reasons: 

- To lessen confusion between the existing school site and the temporary school site.  
- Calling out the temporary location in the name reinforces that the school is in transition 

and on site temporarily. 
- Timberland has been used to reference the new middle school site during construction, 

however, there will be a formal naming process involving the school community and the 
School Board.  

 
The process of formally naming the new middle school will occur when the middle school’s 
community and attendance area can be confirmed and prior to the school opening as a middle 
school in the 2020-2021 school year. 
 
 
 
 
 

BOARD MEETING DATE 
January 19, 2016 


